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One Hundred 
Join In NCCD
Representatives Take 
Part in School and 
Worship Services

In cooperation with the program 
of the department of Christian Edu
cation of the National Council of 
Churches, Albright College again 
participated in the observance of 
National Christian College Day, last 
Sunday.

Representatives
A  total of 100 persons, including 

86 students, 19 faculty and staff 
members, fo u r  tru ste e s , and an 
alumnus, served as representatives 
o f Albright in the program, Reve
rend Robert S. Smethers, Jr., direc
tor of church relations and the com
mittee chairman, reported. These 
participants, either singularly or in 
teams, traveled an anticipated 7000 
niiles collectively to visit a total of 

I 80' churches in four college-support
ing EUB conferences: Central, New 
YOrk, Northeastern, and W e stern  
Pennsylvania.

97 Services
Faculty and administrative speak

ers, in d iv id u a l  student speakers, 
teams of student speakers, and sing
ers took part in approximately 97 
services, most o f which were morn
ing Sunday School and Worship 
services. One faculty member and 
three students also participated in 
a Oreater .Boston Area EUB Youth 
R a lly  S a tu rd a y  night, with five 
c h u rch e s  cooperating in the pro
gram. Most of the groups left early 
Sunday morning by car for their 
d e s t in a t io n s .

National Christian College Day is 
an annual recognition by protestant 
churches and their related colleges 
of the Christian dedication to the 
things of the mind, and the impor
tance of Christian higher education. 
The object o f the observance is to 
give church members and the com
munity at large a better understand
ing of the needs, situation, and the 
unique role o f the church-related 
colleges, and to suggest ways in 

(Continued on Page Thj-ee)

Four Honorary 
Degrees Will 
Be Awarded

Albright College will grant four 
honorary degrees at its 100th com
mencement exercises June, 7, accord
ing to President Harry V. Masters.

Ferdinand K. Thun, chairman of 
the Board, Berkshire Knitting Mills, 
will receive the doctor o f humani
ties, and O. Titus, president of the 
Metropolitan Edison Co., will re
ceive the doctor of science.

T w o p ro m in e n t  E v a n g e lic a l  
United Brethren laymen will like
wise be honored. Emma Sanborn 
Tousant, retired Massachusetts law
yer, will be awarded the doctor of 
laws, and Ralph E. Smith, retired 
Buffalo YMCA executive, the doctor 
of humanities.

A  native o f Reading, Thun re
ceived his A.B. degree from Wil
liams College in 1930 and immedi
ately became associated with the 
Berkshire Knitting Mills. He be
came president in 1948 and has been 
chairman of this Board since 1966.

T  rustee
He is a Williams trustee and di- 

•ector of the Berkshire overseas 
subsidiaries and the People's Trust 
Co. o f Wyomlssing. President of 
the Berks Co. Advisory Council, he 
is also a member o f the Board of 
Trustees of the YMCA and execu
tive committee of the United Fund.

Titus graduated from Phillips Ex
eter Academy and Yale University. 
He began his career with public 
utilities in 1919 with the Rochester 
Gas and Electric Co. Following his 
later association with the New York 
Electric and Gas corporation, he 
was elected president of the Metro
politan Edison Co. Last year he 
resigned a 7-year tenure eis presi
dent o f the Pennsylvania Electric 
Co. and chairman of its Executive 
Committee.

He served six years as chairman 
of the Executive Committee of the 
Berks Co. Chapter of the American 
Red Cross, and has also been asso
ciated with the local Chamber of 
Commerce, YMCA, and Tuberculosis 

’Assn.
(Continued on^Page Two)

Hellerich Will Succeed Walton
New Dean to“Rainbow Ecstasy”, Annual Student 

Council Spring Dance, Tomorrow Night
“Rainbow Ecstasy,’’ the annual 

spring dance sponsored by Student 
Council, will be held in the physical 
education building S a tu rd a y  eve
ning, April 18 from 9 to 12.

AlbSlghtlans will dan<jp to the 
muic of “ The Criterions,”  a fourteen 
piece dance band composed of stu
dents frond W est  C h ester  State 
Teachers College. The group is well 
known in the Philadelphia area.

Herbert Miller, ’61, general chair
man feels, “ Since last year’s dance 
was the talk o f the campus because 
of ita success, this year the dance, 
should be supported even , more en
thusiastically.”

A garden scene with a rainbow 
effect will be designed to serve as 
the center of attraction on the dance 
floor. Alexander Stewart, ’60, will 
direct the activities of the decorat
ing committee.

Tickets
Tickets will be on sale at $3.50 

per couple in the Administration 
Building April 13-17 or they can be 
purchased from any member of Stu
dent Council. Linda Hershberger, 
»61, is chairman o f the ticket com
mittee.

Publicity will be handled by Mich
ael Matto, ’61.

Refreshments will include punch 
and assorted crackers with an array 
of spreads. The home economics 
majors of the Junior class will assist 
Marianna Wpnder, '60, chairman of 
the refreshment committee, in serv
ing at the dance.

Suzanne Schick, ’59, is responsible 
for the favors which will be given 
at the dance. Gary Stone, ’60, will 
act as lighting technician.

Celia Petrucelli And Court Elected 
T o Reign Over May Day Program

The annual May Day at Albright 
College will be Saturday, May 9. 
Celia Petrucelli, ’59, will reign as 
the 1969 May Queen. ,Attending the 
queen will be Mary Ann Sherk, ’59,' 
and Elizabeth Smith, '59, as her 
maids of honor. Barbara R. Goda, 
'59, has been elected Mistress of 
Ceremonies and Ann Young, 59, Cus
todian of the Crown. The other 
members o f  the queen’s court will 
be Mary Ellen Brady, Sarah Bell, 
Amelia Potteiger, Mary Lois Young, 
Louise Reid, and Maxine Thus.

Comments
Our new queen commented, “ I 

am very thrilled and honored to 
have been chosen to reign as queen 
of the May Day festivities.”  Miss 
Petrucelli, who resides in Roseto, 
Pennsylvania, is majoring in sociol- 
ogy. She is past corresponding sec
retary o f the Phi Beta Mu social 

’  sorority. During her four years at 
Albright she has served on the Stu
dent Council, Freshman Orientation 
Committee, and cheerleading squad, 
of which she was captain for two 
years,. Upon graduation she plans to 
follow a  career in personnel work.

May Queen And Attendants

Dr. M. H. Hellerich

Zetas Lead In 
Point Derby

The Zeta Omega Upsllon social 
fraternity is leading in the race for 
the Achievement Trophy. The stand
ings were released at the last meet
ing o f IFC, April 8. The Zetas are 
followed by the Alpha Pi Omega, Pi 
Tau Beta, and Kappa Upsilon Phi 
social fraternities, the point scores 
are 62, 45, 25, and 16, respectively.

The council also discussed pro
posed changes in the present prefer
ential balloting system for fratern
ity preference. A committee report 
suggested that F resh m an , upon 
their arrival at the campus, receive 
a pamphlet discribing the fraternity 
system at Albright. Should the fra
ternities receive the names of the 
persons who ballot for their organi
zation as their first choice? Or 
should the dean take tighter control 
of the balloting to prevent voting 
pressures? The two preceding ques
tions represent the solutions pro
posed to relieve the present ballot
ing problems. The return of the 
silent period was also discussed. No 

(Continued on Page Three)

Assume His 
Position July 1

President Harry V. Masters hits 
announced the appointment o f Dr. 
Mahlon H. Hellerich, of Lutherville, 
Md., as Albright’s new dean. Dr. 
Helierich will succeed Dr. George 
W. Walton, who will become dean 
emeritus and continue as- professor 
of geology. Dr. Hellerich will as
sume his new role on July 1.

On leave of absence from his post 
as professor o f history at the State 
Teachers College at Towson, Md., 
Dr. Hellerich is this year a Michi
gan Fellow in College Administra
tion at the Center for the Study of 
Higher Education, U n iv e rs ity  of 
Michigan.

He holds the Ph.B. degree from 
Muhlenberg College in 1940, where 
he was valedictorian of ,his class. 
He received the M.A. from Columbia 
in 1947 and the Ph.D. from the Uni
versity of Pennsylvania in 1957, 
where he specialized in American 
History and education. At Albright 
he will also carry the title of profes
sor of history.

Professor
Prior to his faculty post at Tow- 

son, Dr. Hellerich was associate pro
fessor of history at Elizabethtown 
College. While in Elizabethtown, he 
was active in civic affairs, serving 
on the Board of Directors o f the 
Kiwants Club and the Junior Cham- 
her of Commerce.

Dr. H e lle r ic h  since 1952 has 
served as Lutheran Counselor to col
lege students in the Baltimore Area, 
in relation with the department of 
college and university work, Na
tional Lutheran Council. He was 
elected for the 1958J62 term a mem
ber o f the Board of Directors of 
Gettysburg Theological Seminary.

He h o ld s  m em b ersh ip  in the 
American Historical Society, the 
Pennsylvania Historical Assn, and 
the American Assn, of University 
Professors, of which he was first 
vice president o f the Towson chap
ter last year. He has appeared at 
various education workshops and 
has authored more than 30 maga
zine articles and book reviews.

Miss Sherk and Miss Smith are 
home economics majors. Miss Sherk 
resides in Denville, New Jersey. She 
is recording secretary of the Pi Al
pha Tau social sorority and is pledg
ing Phi Delta .Sigma, the alumnae 
sorority o f Albright College. Miss 
Smith, who resides in Lancaster,

Pennsylvania, Js president of the Pi 
Alpha Tau social sorority and the 
Women’s D o rm ito ry  Organization. 
She is also p le d g in g  Phi Delta 
Sigma alumnae sorority.

Mrs. Goda, a history major, re
sides in Reading. She is a member 

• (Continued on Page Two)

EUB Vocation 
Team Visits 
This Campus

The Vocation Team of the Evan
gelical United B re th re n  Church 
made its annual visit to Albright 
College Tuesday, Wednesday, and 
Thursday of last week. The Rev. 
Mr. J. Franklin Beck, the Rev. Mr. 
Edwin D. Fisher, and the Rev. Dr. 
Paul Price all from the general 
headquarters of the EUB denomina
tion at Dayton, Ohio composed this 
year’s team. While at Albright, the 
ministers acquainted the s tu d e n t  
body with the opportunities avail
able in the field of full time Chris
tian service.

The Rev. Mr. Beck spoke at both 
chattel services. The entire team 
discussed church vocations at a com
bined meeting of the Ys on Tuesday 
evening. During the three days in
terviews were arranged for students 
interested in Christian service as a 
career.

APO’s, Dormwomen 
Win Sports Night

The Alpha Pi Omega Fraternity 
and the Dormwomen emerged vic
torious in the men’s and women’s 
divisions respectively in Albright 
College’s S p o r ts  Night Program. 
The annual event was held April 3 
In the Field House with Student 
Council, IRC, and the combined Y’s 
as the s p o n s o r in g  organization. 
Stephen Lipkins, '61, served as gen
eral chairman from Student Coun
cil.

The men’s events included ping- 
pong, tug-of-war, broad jump, bas
ketball relay, wrestling, horse and 
rider, rope climb, and a high jump. 
In the women’s division the events 
were ping pong, badminton, tug-of- 
war, volleyball and a relay race.

The participating organizations in 
addition to the winners were Kappa 
U p s ilo n  P h i, Pi Tau Beta, Zeta 
Omega Epsilon, and the Daymen in 
the men’s division. Participating in 
the women’s events were Phi Beta 
Mu, Pi Alpha Tau, and the Day- 
women.
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Fiore d'e Henriques To Appear 
In Cultural Program April 23

Fiore de Henriques

Reknown Sculptress 
Will Demonstrate To 
Freshmen, Juniors

Fiore de Henriquez, a world re- 
known sculptress, will demonstrate 
her work in the Freshman-Junior 
chapel April 23. A woman of as
tounding artistic energy, she has 
modeled more than 3000 p eop le , 
many of them o f international im
portance, in the past eight years.

Fiore, who virtually com m u tes  
each year between America and the 
.Continent, was born in Trieste of a 
Spanish father and a mother bom  
in Central Europe. Her father was 
the last of a great Spanish family 
that traced its descent from the first 
king o f Portugal and numbered 
among its ancestors the second wife 
o f Christopher Columbus.

Studies
She began her studies under the 

great Italian sculptor, Arturo Mar
tini, who taught her, above all, to 
be an artist, not merely a sculptress. 
After the death of her master, she 
left Venice to go to the Dolomites, 
where for three years she learned to 
work with wood.
1 Fiore later studied in Florence 

under Antonio Berti. At the age of 
25, she gave her first show at the 
Galleria Rlzzi, then the best gallery 
in Florence.

Still later Fiore became a British 
citizen and has had three exhibi
tions at the Royal Academy.

Fiore first came to America about 
five years ago under the patronage 
o f Huntington Hartford, who com
missioned her to design a museum 
for him to be built on his property 
in Hollywood.

Fiore worked for Mr. Hartford for 
two years to realize a model which 
she hopes one day to see built. In 
the meantime, exhibitions o f her 
work have been held in the many 
art centers o f the world, including 
Rome, Naples, Milan, Venice, Lon
don, New York and other American 
cities.

Pi Gamma Mu 
Extends Bids

Pi Gamma Mu; national social sci
ence fraternity has extended 22 bids 
to upperclassmen. The local honor 
f r a te r n i t y  is affiliated with the 
American Association for the Ad
vancement o f Science and Associ
ated with the national Academy of 
Economics and Political Science.

In order to receive a bid, the 
student must attain a ‘B’ average 
in 20 hours o f economics, history, 
political science, or social sciences, 
or a combination of these courses, 
with no failure in any course.

Juniors receiving bids were Rob
ert Nagle, Daniel Hartman, Rachel 
Hinman, M ary E lle n  Hunsberger, 
Stanley Michelak, Richard Reidler, 
Margaret Schultz, Edward Schweit
zer, Alan Kutner, John McGrath, 
Marilyn Catlow, R a y m on d  Saier, 
Merrill Marisseau, Robert Jones and 
Michael Teitelman. The seven sen
iors were Celia Petrucelli, Pantelis 
Rentos, John Tibbits, Curtis Keller, 
Leonard Noll, Frank Sudock, and 
Pauline Ziegler.

Beneath the realm of Krause 
There sits Albright's 
Noble Coffee House

ALBRIGHT CANTEEN

W. B. BOYER, INC. 
PHARMACY

13th and A M ITY  STS.

Friendly, Courteous Service 
For Your Personal Needs

G-Club Tour
The 40 member Albright College 

Glee Club under the direction of 
Prof. Lester R. Yeager began their 
spring concert tour last Thursday 
morning. Their Itinerary Included 
southeastern P e n n s y lv a n ia  and 
northern New Jersey.

Parkland High School, near Allen
town, Pa„ .was the scene of their 
first c o n c e r t  yesterday .afternoon. 
Last evening the group sang for 
an audience at the Booneton, N. J., 
M e th o d is t  C h urch . Today their 
schedule included an 8:30 a.m. con
cert at John H ill H ig h  S ch oo l, 
Booneton; a 1:30 p.m. concert at 
B e rn a rd s  High School, Bernards- 
ville, N. J.; a 7:30 p.m. concert at 
Ebenezer EUB, Allentown.

Other engagements on the Glee 
Club’s spring concert schedule have 
now been calendared. A program of 
music will be presented, May 1, for 
the state YMCA convention at the 
Abraham Lincoln Hotel. May 3, the 
annual spring concert at Park EUB 
will be sung. Parents’ Day, May 9, 
is the last of the scheduled appear
ances of the Glee Club this year.

Petrucelli
(Continued From Page One) 

of the Phi Beta Mu social sorority. 
Ann Young, a member o f the Pi 
Alpha Tau social sorority, is a home 
economics major from L a n sd a le , 
Pennsylvania.

M isses  B ray , P o t te ig e r , and 
Young are home economics majors 
who reside in O relan d , Pennsyl
vania, R ea d in g , and  P lk e s v ll le ,  
Maryland, respectively. Miss Bray 
is a member o f the Pi Alpha Tau 
sorority, and Miss Potteiger is past 
president of the Phi Beta Mu soror
ity. Miss Bell, an English major 
from Reading, and Miss Reid, a 
French major, are members of the 
Phi Beta Mu social sorority. Miss 
Thus, a member o f the Pi Alpha 
Tau sorority, is a psychology major 
from Reading.

PAISLEY PATTERNED 
SPORT SHIRTS

Elegant prints. I v y  b u t to n -  
dow n, cam pus style. Sanfor
ised cottons $5.00. Long-tail 
challis $5.95.

i  ' ( ( / /  ri  ‘ K yv/
622 PENN STREET

Students To 
Study Abroad

The Director of the Institute for 
American U n iv e rs it ie s , affiliated 
with the University o f Aix-Marseille, 
announced today that Mr. David P. 
Eller and Miss Eileen-McCracken, 
sophomores at A lb r ig h t  College, 
Reading, Pennsylvania, have been 
accepted as students fo r  the Junior 
Year Abroad 1959-1960.

Miss McCracken, whose home is 
in King o f Prussia, Pennsylvania, 
and Mr. Eller, who lives in Naper
ville, Illinois, are both preparing 
for teaching Careers and hope to 
teach French and English respec
tively after finishing at Albright. 
They will be taking courses in 
French at the University as well 
as in English at the Institute, which 
translates work in Aix into Ameri
can University credits.

University
The town of Aix, 18 miles from 

Marseille, is noted for its University 
founded in 1409. It is also famous 
as an 18th century city which has 
remained intact to this day, its man
sions' and chateaux preserved as 
they were 200 years ago. ,

B es id es  a vigorous intellectual 
life, the Institute provides facilities 
for other E u ro p e a n  travel and 
sports: tennis, golf, swimming on 
the Riviera or in Aix’s ancient Ro
man baths, as well as excursions 
along roads made famous by Ce
zanne’s paintings and to cities that 
still have their Greek, Roman and 
Medieval monuments. During the 
winter there is skiing in the nearby 
French Alps.

a (D£d ’D^a.i.ilone.d
ditoaoiatea,

C A N D Y  K IT C H E N  
at 1428 Amity St.

O nly ” 3 " Blocks from Albright

The Best in Bowling

Bowl-O-Rama, Inc.
Philadelphia Pike

FR 5-8528
•

OPEN 24 HOURS

SPECIAL RATES
TO STUDENTS 

24 Automatic 
Air-Conditioned 
Bowling Lanes

Free Meeting
Parking Room

Science Fair 
Awards Dinner

Senior medal award winners of 
the 1959 Reading-Berks County Sci
ence Fair were h o n o re d  at an 
awards dinner April 9 in the dining 
hall. Dr. J. C. R. Kelly, manager of 
the Technology Department of West
inghouse Research L a b o r a to r ie s , 
spoke to the young scientists on 
“ The Farthest Frontier of Electrical 
Discovery” . T h e  e sse n ce  of Dr. 
Kelly’s speech was 1979 Electrical 
Living. He demonstrated electro
luminescence and thermoelectricity 
to the Reading-Berks students and 
interested Àlbrightians.

The students’ projects were dis
played in the physical education 
building April 8-10, where they were 
judged for their scientific content 
and presentation. George Post, a 
junior at Central C a th o lic  High 
School, received not only the honor 
of placing first in the event, but also 
a $250 Berks County Medical So
ciety s ch o la rsh ip . Approximately 
1500 persons attended the Science 
Fair.

The seventh annual Science Fair 
was sp o n s o re d  by the Reading 
Chemists Club, the Reading Chapter 
o f the Pennsylvania Society of Pro- 
fessional Engineers, and representa
tives o f local industry.

Degrees
(Continued From Page One)

Following a period o f teaching in | 
the local schools o f Vermont, Mrs. 
Tousant received her bachelor of 
laws degree from Boston University 
Law School in 1924, being admitted 
to the Massachusetts and Federal 
B&r that same year. She was three 
years later appointed to the Indus
trial Accident Board, later becom
ing chairman until her retirement 
in 1951.

Since 1939 she has been a lec
turer and instructor at the Harvard 
School of Public Health on medical 
legal industrial problems. She is a 
member o f the Administrative Coun
cil of the Northeastern Conference 
of the EUB church and represents 
the denomination on the Massachu
setts Council of Churches.

Smith spent thirty years in whole
sa le  je w e lr y  m a n a g em en t and 
twenty years in executive positions 
in the YMCA of Buffalo. In 1913 he 
was instrumental in founding the 
Council of Churches of Buffalo and

Alcoa Gives 
College Grant

In a special announcement made 
by Mr. Arthur J. Stewart, manager 
of Aluminum Company of America, 
Cressona Works, Albright College 
was named as one o f the nine in
dependent colleges receiving grants 
totaling $6,950 from the Alcoa Foun
dation. The amount of Albright’s 
grant is set at $500.

In addition, $6,500 was designated 
for distribution among member col
leges of the Foundation for Indepen
dent Colleges, Inc.

Other Colleges
Other colleges receiving individ

ual grants are: Gettysburg College, 
Gettysburg, Pa.; Muhlenberg Col
lege, Allentown, Pa.; Allegheny Col
lege, Meadville, Pa.; Grove City Col
lege, Grovp City, Pa.; Thiel College, 
Greenville, Pa.; W a s h in g to n  and 
Jefferson College, Washington, Pa.; 
Westminster College, New Wilming
ton, Pa.; and Franklin and Marshall 
College, Lancaster, Pa.

Mr. Stewart said, “ The small in
dependent colleges have been of ma
jor importance in strengthening the 
over-all educational program of our 
nation. Their accomplishments have 
been most notable, and The Alcoa 
Foundation is pleased to furnish 
this support.”

“ S in ce  th e  Foundation’s begin
ning in 1952, it has p re se n te d  
$1,714,587 in scholarships, fellow
ships, summer professorships, grants 
and special endowments to educa
tional institutions,”  Mr. S tew a rt  
added.

Sixty-Seven
Sixty-seven colleges and sixteen 

state associations will benefit this 
year from approximately $100,000 
in grants from The Alcoa Founda
tion under its independent college 
program. This program is now in 
its fourth year.

The Alcoa Foundation was found
ed for the purpose of using its net 
in co m e  exclusively for religious, 
charitable, scientific, literary and 
educational purposes. In no other 
way can its income be used. Accord
ing to the trustees of the Founda
tion, gifts are divided approximately 
evenly between educational and non- 
educational grants.

Erie Co., and is currently director 
of business and finance of this or
ganization.

Tuition
L O A N S

L O W  B A N K  R A T E S

APPLY A T

Berks County Trust's 

9th and Spring Office

NEAR ALBRIGHT COLLEGE



THE ALBRIGHTIAN, MARCH 17, 1959 Page Three

C A N D I D A T E
N E B B I S H

ME?? FOR 
PRESIDENT??

Citizenship Award 
Given To College

Albright College has the distinc
tion of receiving a United Fund 
Award for Outstanding Citizenship 
presented at the se co n d  an n u a 
Awards Meeting o f the United Fund 
of Berks County, Inc.

To meet the requirements for the 
award. Albright exceeded its “ Fair 
Share”  quota. Any Berks County 
Arm is eligible if it uses “Fair 
Share” guides for all employees and 
executives, o b ta in s  “ Fair Share” 
participation among at least 90 per 
cent of employees and executives, 
and installs a payroll payment plan

Mr. Charles L. Gordon, Jr., treas
urer of the college, accepted the 
Award for the college payrollees. 
The Award is a bronzed plastic 
plaque inscribed to the employees of 
Albright College.

P residential Candidates State Platforms

IFC
(Continued From, Page One) 

solutions were voted upon but at 
the next meeting, the committee 
will bring a single resolution for 
each problem and if passed, the 
resolutions will serve as a guide for 
next year’s pledging.

The voting, system for IFC was 
also changed and a two-thirds vote 
at one meeting is now sufficient to 
pass any rule or law except those 
concerning constitutional changes.

The fraternities agreed upon a re
turn to Hell Week pledging on Penn 
Street, and forwarded the sugges
tion to the faculty committee on 
fraternity and sorority affairs for 
approval.

Stewart Outlines His 
‘Point For Point' Plan

“ I have been asked by the editors 
of the Alhrightian to outline the 
platform on which I stand when 
asking for your vote in the coming 
Student Council presidential elec
tion. I could readily join in the 
chorus o f mumbles and complaints 
which is always heard in coffee 
shops and waiting rooms o f a small 
church supported college such as 
this. They are always heard but 
seldom listened to, At any rate, 
ask to be elected to the leadership 
of the student body. I feel, there
fore,- that it is my obligation to out
line, point for point, my platform 
in a terminology that could scarcely 
be misunderstood or, at least, that 
is not intentionally ambiguous. The 
following is a quote from my plat
form distributed th ro u g h o u t  the 
campus, yesterday.

‘L The c o n t r o v e r s ia l  s tu d en t 
union: Yes, I heartily agree that 
such a building is needed to facili
tate the student in that phase of col
lege life which, though sometimes 
over emphasized, remains vital,

2. Student'- Administration Rela
tions: Here we have a sore point. 
It is my belief that tension exists 
between these two segments of our 
campus society because of a lack of 
understanding and in the absence 
of a willingness to understand.

Third Point
3. School spirit: This is a peren

nial plank in any candidates plat
form. I believe that the spirit at 
any institution where there is, in 

[truth common purpose, it is never 
dead though sometimes dormant.

4. Coordination in college activi
ties with respect to our many varied 
college organizations: Competition 
is creative and should be encouraged 
but dis-harmony is d e m o r a l iz in g  
and, eventually, destructive.

5. IFC. ISC: Our fraternities and 
sororities are, beyond all doubt, re
sponsible for the bulk of Albright’s 
social activity. They are student 
organizations run for students and 
should, accordingly be run by stu
dents.’

The points above are the major 
planks of my platform. In closing 
I urge everyone o f you to vote 
wisely and sincerely in the next si: 
days for the candidate you elect 
shall represent each and everyone 
of you,”

—Alexander Stewart

Stitzel States 1st 
Duty Of Government

To the student body, I would like 
to propose several measures which 
I, as a candidate for the office of 
S tu d en t C o u n c il  President, feel 
would enhance not only the Student 
Council, but the Student Body as 
well. The primary objective o f any 
government, should be to work for 
the best interests of all its con
stituents. With this p re m ise  in 
mind, I submit to the Student Body 
the following recommendations.

(1) To promote actively and con
structively the welfare o f the Stu 
dent Body by knitting together the 
various organizations which com
prise the membership of the Coun
cil. This objective could be obtained,, 
I feel, by allowing these organiza
tions t6 work together in an organ
ized fashion.

(2) To prevent, at all costs, the 
decaying transformation of Albright 
into a “ suitcase college.”  This prob
lem could be met, at least partially, 
by providing the Student Body, part- 
time and day students inclusive, 
with preferably on-campus week end 
activities. Such activities would not 
be a bulky task, nor an increased

NCCD
(Continued From, Page One)  

w h ich  th ese  c o lle g e s  m ay be 
strengthened.

The eight member Albright com
mittee met several times to discuss 
methods of presenting an effective 
program. Facts about current higher 
educational trends, the role o f the 
church-related college, and particu
lars about A lb r ig h t  College and 
campus life were included in the 
speeches.

The committee members and their 
respective duties were: Rev. Smeth- 
ers, g e n e ra l ch a irm a n ; Bonnie 
Burns, ’62, secretary; Dr. Samuel 
Shirk, faculty and arrangements; 
Rev. Ronald Cocroft, Kappa Tau Chi 
participation; Jam es L a rson , ’61, 
band and Glee Club participation ; 
David Leber, ’62, NCCD display in 
the UGI Penn Square W in d ow : 
April 6-18, and also transportation 
arrangements; William Garrett, ’59, 
campus ‘Y’ participation; and Agnes 
Oaks, ’61, WSA participation, and 
the student speakers.

Alexander Stewart

Dinner Meeting
The Lehigh Valley and Reading 

Chemical Club , will hold a dinner 
meeting this evening in the dining 
hall. The dinner will be served at 
6:30 p.m. with an “over-the-coffee 
cups”  talk by Mr. Samuel Gundy, 
Director of the R& ding Public Mu
seum and Art Gallery, on the sub
ject, “ Snakes Can Be Interesting".

Following the dinner, the group 
will adjourn to the Science Hall 
where they will hear a talk by Dr. 
Ferguson, Chairman of the Chemis
try Department of Harvard Univer
sity, on “ Organic Electronic Mech
anisms.”

Teitelman W ould Ask 
For Student Union

Michael Teitelman

Willard Stitzel
cost to the college, if managed care
fully.

(3) To provide Student Council 
with the benefits of Advisory Mem
bers who are normally prohibited 
from student government by partici
pation in other extra-curricular ac
tivities. Such members would be an 
asset to the Council and could help 
considerably in relieving the work 
burden which often falls upon so 
few by so many.

(4) To compensate for increased 
enrollment and examine the general 
conscensus that membership quotas 
are at present too low in social or
ganizations by petitioning the Ad
ministration for either of two rem
edies. (a ) create and grant char
ters to n^w social organizations or 
(b ) increase the percentage quotas 
already set on established social or
ganizations in regard to membership.

If these ideas should also be rep
resentative of your desire for an ef
fective Student Government next 
year, then I ask your support in -the 
forthcoming election.

—Willard Stitzell

“ In Student Council I have been 
Chairman of the Dining Hall Com
mittee and chairman of Stunt Nlte. 
I am particularly proud that the 
Dining Hall Committee a ch ie v e d  
every wish the Student Council sug
gested.

To write my platform in so many 
words, would be a waste of time be
cause I believe the Student Council 
writes its platform as it wishes. But 
there are several ideas which I be
lieve can help to make next year a 
bigger and better year for Student 
Council.

The most important addition to 
this campus is the proposed Student 
Union Building which would be the 
present Krause Hall. I think such 
a building should be used as a stu
dent center, with a juke box for 
dancing. T h e C o u n c il  of course 
would be faced with the difficult 
problem of operation o f the Student 
Union but to coin a phrase, first 
things first.

Intramurals
From a purely objective point of 

view, the intramural athletic rules 
are much too vague and inoperative 
and in some cases not present at 
all. I would propose that a  Student 
Council committee with the Presi
dent as the chairman rewrite the 
intramural athletic rules so that 
matters of eligibility and interpre
tation o f rules would be clearer to 
the participating groups, I have dis
cussed this with the Physical Edu
cation department and they are in 
complete agreement that the action 
would be welcome.

The only other thing I suggest to 
the Council is that the caucus sys
tem be introduced in one form. I 
would propose that a meeting of 
all organizational Presidents and 
representatives be-held prior to each 
semester to discuss the problems, 
issues and purposes that would con
cern the student body and the Stu
dent Council.

These then are the few ideas that 
I present to the Student Council 
and all Albright students for the 
next year.”

— Michael Teitelman

Combined Y’s 
Plan Retreat 
For April

Blue Mountain will be the site of 
the annual Spring Y retreat, April 
26 and 26. Ernest Gelse, '61, chair* 
man of the retreat, announced the 
Rev. Gerald Wert, pastor o f a Phila
delphia EUB Church, as the speaker 
of the two-day meetings.

Named to the program committee 
were Beverly Barthold, '60, Eleanor 
Schmlckly, ’60, and John Price, '60, 
They are formulating a devotional 
booklet, in addition to planning the 
actual discussions. Margaret Young, 
’61, and Catherine Patteroon, ’62, 
were appointed co-chairmen of pub- 

llioity.
The cost of using the Hamburg 

site will be two dollars per person.
Last Tuesday night foreign stu

dents from Albright College and 
Ursinus College participated in a 
joint Y meeting in the Pine Room.

Chairman
Allen Whitlock, '61, chairman o f | 

the Student-Faculty Game N igh t, 
April 21, announced that a faculty ; 
team has been set up for Game 
Night.

April 29 was scheduled for a 
joint Y meeting at Lebanon Valley j 
College. John H. Weaver, ’61, is in 
charge of the program. Devotion f 
add slides o f the pageant presented 
jointly by the two colleges in Sep
tember will be given as Albright's | 
part of the program. The Lebanon 
Valley choir will present a few se
lections.

Ernest Geise, ’61, was elected Al
bright’s representative to the spring 
sessions of the YM-YWCA conven-' : 
tion, with John Bauman, ’61, as the 
alternate delegate.

S P R I N G  S U I T S
NOW A T

J O H N  M A Z Z O
6 th  S T R E E T  A T  F R A N K L I N

“ YOUR BANK OF FRIENDLY SERVICE" 
The Bank Where You Come First

t N D  T R U S T  C O M P A N Y

The FRIENDLIEST Bank in Town
MEMBER FDJ.C.— MEMBER FEDERAL RESERVE SYSTEM

Domino Club Gives 
Dramatic Reading

A dramtic reading o f the poem 
“John Brown’s. Body" by Stephen' 
Vincent Blnet was featured on the 
program at the April meeting of the 
Domino Club last night in White 
Chapel.

The eight students taking part in 
the presentation were Howard Deck, 
’61, Eleanor Diehl, ’61, Terry Haines, 
’62, Nancy H eilm a n , '60, Steven 
Roth, ’61, Margaret Shultz, '60, Sal- 
lie Smith, ’62, all members o f the 
cast, and Robert Balfour, ’61, sound 
and stage effects. Patricia A. Hos- 
tetter, advisor to the club, directed 
the production.

The long narrative poem o f,  the 
Civil War builds around the inci
dent which occurred in October 1859 
when John Brown led an attack on 
the government arsenal at Harper’s 
Ferry to provide refuge for escaped 
slaves. He was subsequently hanged 
for treason but his memory lived on.

Members o f the Reading High 
School Workshop Players were in
vited as guests.

SfiorismatSt Store 
Penn Street at Ninth 

R E A D I N G
1896-1958

H eadquarters lor

Bowling and Athletic 
Equipment

Cameras and Photo F in is h in g

Copies of Your 
Favorite Photos

★

PHONE FR 4-8253
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'The Campus And Beyond’
In our last issue we printed, as an analysis o f  the tense 

political situation in Germany, an editorial entitled Berlin Crisis. 
The reaction to it has been most interesting. W e were not ap
proached with comments pertaining to the quality o f  the analy
sis, as expected, but, rather, we have been questioned as to the 

-w o r th  o f such editorials appearing in college publications. T o
■  our way o f  thinking, there is no question.

W e begin to believe the phrase, "Knowledge for knowledge’s 
I  sake” , is being interpreted much too literally, if  at all, by the 
I  students o f  Albright. The inquisitive mind is in its search, or 
I should be, for the purpose o f  evaluating and than digesting or 
1 rejecting, in accord with conscience, those facts or that thought 
I  it locates. Knowledge has as its purpose the correction or forti- 
I fication o f  social theory, administrative measures, etc. It is not 
I all intangible divorced from  reality. It is an essential, practical 
I tool to enhance life and living.

I Alert Student Is in Touch . . .
More clearly, we believe that the student is a student so 

I that he may, eventually, interpret more exactly, the world in 
I  which he finds himself. W ith increased intelligence should come
■ increased awareness and increased enthusiasm else his educa- 
I tion goes for naught. W e find it hard to accept the premis 
I  that a college editor has lost touch with his audience when he 
I  expects that editorials relating to current events should be read 
I with interest.

In the past, the Albrightian has never failed to run edi- 
I  torials pertaining to campus occurances deserving o f  more than 
ft "straight news”  coverage— in fact, we relish the opportunities. 
I W e are, first and foremost, Albright’s newspaper, the most 
I important and most obvious student coordinator. W e will not, 
g  however, create issues when non exist and nor will we cater to 
■¡.thoughtless, impotent complaints without essence and without 
■ionstructive direction.

' A  Point of Attention . . .

It has been brought to our attention, in one o f the criti- 
1* cisms, that many o f the students attending Albright do not re-
■ ceive daily newspapers and are, virtually, isolated from the world 
I beyond our campus. Berlin Crisis, the criticism goes on, was, 
I  therefore, an attempt to analyze a world problem the students 
I did ftot even know existed. Though we can see no real justifi-. 
location or excuse for this situation we will concede that it is 
I possible that such may be the case and intend corrective meas- 
I ures. In the next issue o f the Albrightian we hope to begin a 
I column, “ The Campus and Beyond” , in which we would sum- 
1 marize recent cotitroversial developments and other outside 
I  matter we deem pertinent for consideration by college students. 
I For many o f you we believe that we will be performing a 
I service.

An Editor Notes
! , , . that the May Day queen and court selections, though 

final, were npt actually official since less than fifty percent o f 
the student body balloted. W ill the same thing happen with the 
Student Council presidential election or are Albrightians really 
¡concerned about student government ?

. . . that last year’s choice for Council president was a good 
one. Despite other innumerable duties, Herb Zakrison has been 
helping out on the Albrightian. W hy ? Simply1 because consci- 
encious manpower is lacking in this office. Fellow students, 
just how deplorable can conditions become?

Almost Ready . . .
. . . that the Agon  is in the final stages o f  preparation and 

will soon be released to you. From what we have seen o f the 
material compiled for it and o f the art work which will com 
pliment it, Mr. Minot Tillson and staff deserve many plaudits, 
pfhe book will rank with any other o f  its kind.

R ,  , . that our student opinion poll is not a current staff 
innovation. It was previously discontinued because your com
ments were too trite and thoughtless to merit printing. “ A  word 
to the wi se . . . ”

V . . .  that Tom  Grant too graciously accepts most o f  the re
sponsibility for the Cue’s  tardiness. Since our offices are com
bined, we know o f the long, long hours he has spent trying to 
do a Herculean task with the minimum o f  cooperation.

. . .  that it must appear as though this desk does nothing 
but complain about the indifferent student.- W e would be con
tent if sheer agitation on your part created a stir.
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CAMPUS
COM M ENT

During the past week efforts were 
made to secure a true random sam
ple o f  student opinion concerning 
th e  f o l lo w in g  question: “ If you 
could have your way, and there was 
one thing at Albright you had the 
power to change, what would it be?”  
The students, distributed as equally 
as possible between the four classes, 
male and female, and fraternity and 
non-fraternity, responded in the fol
lowing ways:

James Spatz, ’61— “ Improve and 
enlarge the classrooms. Or maybe 
better yet, get all new classrooms.”  

Carol Matz, ’62— “ A  lounge where 
day and dorm students can get to
gether.”

Frank Papalia, *61— “ I don’t be
lieve chapel should be made com
pulsory for all students, only those 
desiring to attend. I feel it is not 
up to individuals who the majority 
o f students don’t know to decide 
what type o f spiritual guidance we 
should have. This idea o f “ forcing”  
religion upon the students presents 
resentment toward chapel, which, in 
turn, leads to a misconception o f 
true spiritual guidance.”

Peter Mainzer, ’61— “ School domi
nation o f fraternities and sororities. 
This is especially noticeable in the 
way the fraternity membership quo
tas fluctuate from year to year.”  

Carole Riachmann, ’61 —-’“ I think 
that the fraternities and sororities 
should know the choice o f the fresh
men as to their fraternity prefer
ence before they vote to give their 
bids.”

Jack Savitsky, ’61— “ I would cer
tainly have some money spent for 
lecturers in the literary field. I think 
the present situation is appalling. 
Margaret Mead was here, but she 
represents the anthropological world. 
What our voices o f today— T. S. 
Eliot, Robert Frost, E. E. Cum
mings— if these cannot be induced 
to come because our audiences are 
too small, or because the pecuniary 
inticement is low, we can at least do 
as well as our college rivals. A few 
weeks ago Muhlenberg College lis
tened to a “ beat”  poet in the Gins
berg and Ferlinghetti Class.”

Susan Rengert, ’62 —  “ No social 
hours Monday through Thursday, 
automatic elevens!”

Arthur Younken, ’60—“ Throw out 
every required religion course in this 
college.”

William Ballantine, ’61— “ Bigger 
scholarships.”

Vena Marshall, ’61— “ New chapel 
used for other things besides religi
ous purposes.”

Girard Stish, ’61 —  “ Administra
tion domination over social organi
zations.”

Michael Weinhold, ’61 —  “ More 
emphasis on varsity sports.”

Robert Peppier, ’61— “ I’d try to 
improve relationships between fra
ternities.”

Herbert Miller, ’61— “ I’d give Stu
dent Council more power.”

Thomas Olivio, ’61— “ Create big
ger football scholarships in order to 
attract more good players.”

Jack Walton, ’69— “ Less adminis- 
■ tration interference with fraternities 
— especially during pledging.”

Judy Priscoe, ’62— “ Dissention be
tween sororities and fraternities.”  

Janice Hochhaus, ’60—“ I’d change 
the outmoded rules concerning so
cial life.”

Diane Scipione, ’62— “ Better rela
tionships between sordrities and fra
ternities.”

Wayne Hudson, ’61 —  “ The rule 
that ahletes must take gym during 
the time their sport is in season.”

VOTE
YOUR CHOICE 

FOR

C O U N C I L  * 
P R E S I D EN T

Friday Thru Wednesday

House Party Held
The Kappa Upsilon Phi Social 

fraternity and the Phi Beta Mu 
sorority held a joint house party 
last week at the Kappa house. Be
fore the party, the members o f the 
two organizations were entertained 
by the combined efforts of both 
group’s pledge classes.

"French Bucket Party"
Plastic cups were distributed to 

each couple w h ich  a tte n d e d  the 
“ French Bucket Party” . A  la rg e  
bucket o f punch from which the 
visitors filled their cups supplied 
the theme. The walls o f the Kappa 
recreation room were covered with 
newspaper providing a "beat”  atmos
phere and dim lighting and jazz 
music added to the effect.

Chaperones for the evening were 
Professor Paul R. Applegate, Rev. 
Ronald Cocroft and Mrs. Lorra Had
ley, Kappa house mother. Approxi
mately 45 couples attended the af
fair.

Refreshments for the evening, in 
addition to the punch, were pretzels, 
cookies and various spreads. Chair
men for the affair were the fra
ternity and sorority pledgemasters.

Letters to Editor
To the Editor:

In the years I have been at Al
bright, the college yearbook, THE 
CUE, has been appreciated by many 
of the students only in a negative 
way. Unless a name is misspelled 
or a picture caption misplaced, the 
appearance of the yearbook has 
been only a passing event in the 
busy life o f Albrightians. I am 
afraid the book this year will create 
a great deal of negativism, because, 
unfortunately, the staff has not met 
the publisher’s deadlines.' Whether 
or not the yearbook will be out by 
the end of the school year, I do not 
know. At this time it is very doubt
ful.

I am writing this letter to explain 
why the deadline has not been met.

t. The failure o f the editor to 
take advantage of the help offered 
by a few freshmen women at the 
beginning of the school year.

2. Resignation of th e  b u s in e ss  
manager in. the. middle of March 
after collecting only $200.00 o f the 
necessary $1,000.00 in advertising.

3. An inexperienced editor and 
staff.

Apathy
4. General student apathy. Unless 

students respond to the necessity
■ of having a full yearbook staff, no 
book will be completed on time. 
Further, most of th e  d e la y  w as 
caused by students who failed to 
show up for pictures that had been 
scheduled. The staff could not see 
to it personally that each person 
was there to have his picture taken. 
If there had been sufficient student 
interest and concern throughout, the 
year the assignments would have 
been in on time. As it turns out, 
the book may not be delivered un
til the middle' of the summer.

I only hope that in the future 
student, faculty and administration 
interest will be such as to give quali
fied students the incentive to par
ticipate in the making of THE CUE.

Sincerely,
THOMAS GRANT, ’59 
Editor, THE CUE

To the editor:
Sports Night has long been one 

o f the highlights o f the spring, but 
for many unforeseen reasons this 
year’s edition was lacking in the 
polish and expediancy, which should 
be associated with it. As chairman 
of the program I feel it is my place 
to write an explanation of a "not 
s£ perfect”  evening.

A preliminary meeting waB held 
with representatives of all the par
ticipating o r g a n iz a t io n s . At this 
meeting I took it upon myself to 
ask each organization to supply one 
judge whose name I would receive 
a week prior to the program. The 
atmosphere at the meeting was a 
mature and compromising one and 
I assumed (maybe too much) that

Counselors Wanted
A. Bernice Quimby, executive di

rector of the Federation of Protes
tant Welfare Agencies, has announc
ed several hundred p o s it io n s  as 
camp counselors available this sum
mer for young men and women, 19 
and over, who have had at least one 
year o f college.

Jobs, paying from $150 to $600 for 
a nine-week Beason, are offered by 
63 P r o te s ta n t  and non-sectariah 
camps affiliated with the federation. 
They may be filled by young people 
with skill in camp activities such 
as arts and crafts, swimming, boat
ing, hiking, dancing, dramatics, na
ture lore and athletics.

Camp Locations 
' The camps are located in Newi 

York State, New Jersey, Pennsyl
vania, Connecticut and New Hamp
shire. In addition to salary, coun
selors receive fu l l  m a in ten a n ce , 
room and board and transportation 
from New York City and back.

Applicants interested in working 
at one of these summer camps are 
urged to get in touch with Mr. Fred 
Kelly, Federation of Protestant Wel
fare Agencies, 251 Fourth Avenue, 
New York 10. .

Cat-astrophe
This is a story o f the survival pf 

one little kitten— and there were 
three. They were named very much 
alike, one was Phtt, one was Phtt 
Phtt, and the third was Phtt Phtt 
Phtt.

Little Phtt became very ill and 
the doctor said he would die, and 
sure enough he did. A very sad 
day. It must have affected the oth
ers very much, because Phtt Phtt 
immediately got sick, and the doc
tor said it was too bad but he would 
die too. And he did. And that made 
things w o rse  b e ca u se  dead cats 
around a place don’t smell at all 
nice.

Well, you might have known it 
would happen. Phtt Phtt Phtt also 
became very ill and the doctor’s pre
diction was the same: “ Phtt Phtt 
Phtt is going to die too.”  But Phtt 
Phtt Phtt wasn’t going to do any 
such thing. He sat up and said "No, 
I’m not,”—and didn’t.

There’s no arguing this outcome. 
■ It is clearly a case o f the survival 
of the Phtt-est.

the atmosphere would carry over to 
the Sports Night program itself.

The names never appeared and 
the atmosphere did not carry over. 
Sports Night was proof o f these 
facts.

In an attempt to better the spec
tators’ enjoyment of the program, I 
tried to run the events individually 
and expediently. I failed in this at
tempt not only because o f poor plan
ning, but also because of a lack of 
cooperation of the members of the 
participating organizations.

The repeated requests for people 
wearing shoes to leave the floor 
were met by a complacent response. 
The poor response to the requests 
made it difficult to view the events 
and also damaged the reputation of 
the students in the eyes of the ad
ministration and, in particular, the 
Superintendent of B u ild in g s  and 
Grounds, Leroy W. Withers.

Report
My report of the program will* 

contain recommendations and sug
gestions I have received from vari
ous quarters, so that next year’s 
ch a irm a n  may benefit from this 
year’s mistakes.

It is my sincere belief that we as 
college Students, should be mature 
enough to accept the decisions of 
judges who have been appointed out 
of necessity because of the apathy, 
until the last moment, oil the part 
of the organizations participating to 
send in the required judge.

To a bigger and better Sports 
Night next year.

Sincerely,
STEPHEN LIPKINS, ’61 
Chairman, Sports Night, 1959
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Nettnen Shine In
IN THE

LION’S DEN

By Craig Leffler, Sports Editor
The vernal equinox has come and gone and even though It Is doubt

ful at times whether or not there has been a transition in the weather,
It 1b certain that there has been a transition in sports at Albright College 
from winter to spring. Attention Is now centered on the athletes of the 
outdoor world once again. How have the spring sports squads fared up 
to date and how will they perform the remainder of the season? One 
thing Is evident. There are some fine athletes on each of the squads. 
The baseball and tennis teams have fared very nicely even though much 
of their schedule has been canceled due to inclement weather. The 
track and golf squads have not been so fortunate, however, due to the 
limited number of participants for the most part.

Smart and Snappy . . .
Though the baseball team cannot be judged by Its performance in 

one or two games one cannot help being pleased to see the hustle and 
ability of the diamond squad as It was displayed in the Urslnus game. 
Bruce Young and Mike Matto in particular, and the team in general, 
were quite proficient offensively. Fred Dietzel pitched smartly and bril
liantly in striking out fifteen men and allowing only five safeties. The 
defense was also generally alert and capable.

Easy Does It . . .
The tennis team has won with relative ease with an aggregation of 

veterans such as Carl Witonsky, Glenn Ruoss, Norm Bennett, Jack 
Reinhart, and A1 Kutner along with freshman Bill Ruoff. This team could 
go a long way in Middle Atlantic Collegiate play. Incidentally, Albright 
will be host to the annual Middle Atlantic States Collegiate Tennis 
Championships on May 14,15, and 16 this year. Thus, the Lions’ chances 
for a good showing are further enhanced.

Quality Counts, But . . .
The track squad is far deficient in numbers, but excels in quality 

due to the abilities of its worthy members. Walt Diehm has become a 
major menace to Albright’s opponents, especially in the hurdles events. 
Charlie Smith will forever be a hustling, steady performer for the Shirk- 
men. The new record of 22 feet, three inches in the broad jump, which 
he recently set, is only one example of his constant improvement. Brad 
Breneman has been invaluable as Albright’s pole vaulter and high jumper 
along with Smith. He often scores in the broad jump and low hurdles, 
also.

More Interest Might Help . . .
The situation in golf is quite similar in that there is a small nucleus 

of good, experienced performers, but there aren’t enough pointmakers to 
win consistently. Bob Goodman has been the big noise for Coach Howard 
Guldin in the number one slot o f the sextet. Bill Prothroe, Jim Small 
wood, and Bob Carlson have been the other pointmakers.

It could be said that it’s amazing how little is known about the 
played some distance from the campus. However, one can expect the 
linksmen on this campus, but it’s not too startling when one realizes 
that few persons ever see the golfers in action, or for that matter, have 
ever seen any golf match. The main reason, therefore, for the lack of 
knowledge about the team, is a lack of interest. It will be the goal of 
this writer to create some interest in this fine sport. One could not 
expect a large attendance, if any at all, at the golf matches due to the 
facts that the matches begin at 2 p.m. on the home courses and are 
students to be more informed about the progress of the team. This year 

- the Lions are playing their home matches at the Berkshire Country Club 
and Galen Hall Golf courses.

Dissertation in Green . . .
The sextet of Albright golfers and their six opponents tee off in four 

somes with the number one and two men o f each team going out tO' 
gether and the remainder of each squad likewise. The rank of each 
Individual on the team is determined according to his ability or accord
ing to the strategy of the coach in order to obtain as many points as 
possible. The number one men play against each other, only, and so 
forth down the line. The man who has won the greatest number of 
holes at the end o f the first nine is considered to be “ up", or ahead, due 
to his margin of holes won by low score over the number o f  holes won 
by his opponent. If the same man wins the back nine he accumulates a 
total of three points to none for his opponent. If this man should lose 
the back nine, but by a lesser margin that he won the front nine, he 
would win, 2-1. Likewise, if his losing margin was greater than his 
previous, winning margin on the front nine, he would lose, 2-1. Finally, 
if  the winner of the front nine lost by an equal margin on the back 
nine the match would be tied, lf-l* . Thus, an entire team could accumu
late a maximum of 18 points. Apologies are due to the readers that are 

■ well acquainted with these facts for the boredom of going over them and 
hopes are forwarded to the unknowing, interested readers that they may 
have procured new knowledge about the savoir faire of the golf links.

Renkenmen Shutout 
West Chester And 
Thrash Lycoming

Coach Will Renken’s tennis squad 
embarked on an ambitious 16-game 
card, Saturday, April 4, with a 9-0 
shutout over West Chester State 
Teachers College.

In the inaugural match of the 
spring season, which was played on 
the Wyomissing High School courts, 
the Lions went through the six sin
gles and three doubles matches 
without yielding once to the visiting 
Rams, who also fell prey to the 
Lions last spring by a 6-3 count.

Trackmen Earn 1-2 Log 
In First Three Contests

Lycoming Match 
The netmen continued their win

ning ways with a 7-2 nod over the 
Lycoming Warriors on the home 
court. Again they copped all the 
singles matches.

In the Ram rout Carl Witonsky 
defeated Mel Newman, 6-0, 6-1, in 
the number one singles match. Jack 
Reinhart smothered Mark Schwartz, 
6-0, 6-0, and Glenn Ruoss stopped 
Glen Gruver, 6-2, 6-3.

Three More Wins 
The Albright victory cause was 

furthered by Norm Bennett’s '6-2, 
6-4 decision over Terry Weidner and 
A1 Kutner’s 6-2, 6-2 win over George 
Brown. Bill Ruoff bested Fred Wah- 
ler, 6-1, 6-1.

Doubles Sweep 
The Albrightians likewise swept 

the doubles competition as Sam Zeh- 
ner and Ruoss won their match by 
6-1 and 7-5 scores, and Reinhart and 
Kutner won by 6-2 and 6-0. Ruoff 
and Bennett completed the Albright 
scoring with a 6-0, 6-2 victory.

Carl Witonsky 
Witonsky easily smothered Tony 

Pollitt in the Lycoming encounter 
by a 6-0, 6-1, margin. Reinhart dis
posed o f Dick Ratner, 6-4, 7-5; and 
Ruoss crushed Jack Eyer, 6-lf 6-1.

Norm Bennett became the first 
Albrightian to be extended to three 
sets in single tennis competition 
this season as he turned back Dick 
Travis, 4-6, 6-3,10-8. This, of course, 
rubs no luster off his performance, 
but points out the phenomenal early 
season pace of the Renkenmen. Kut
ner bested Dick Eney, 7-5, 6-4, while 
Ruoff took the  m easu re  o f Bob 
Crockett, 6-1, 6-1.

Top Duos Battle 
Witonsky and Ruoss then teamed 

to thrash the Pollitt-Eney combina
tion in doubles competition, 6-0, 7-5, 
to complete Albright’s scoring.

MASC Tourney 
The Middle Atlantic States Col

legiate Championships in tennis will 
will be held May 14, 15, and 16. In 
last spring’s competitions at Haver- 
ford College, the team of Witonsky 
and Reinhart lost to Haverford’s 
top-seeded Bob Pratt and Bob Ful- 
lard, 6-1, 6-1. Jay Swarts o f PMC 
defeated Reinhart in singles com
petition, 6-2, 5-7, and 7-5.

Baseball Squad 
Sinks Ursinus 
By 9-3 Score

The steady, effective pitching of 
Fred Dietzel and the explosive hit
ting attack of the Albright Lions 
overwhelmed the Ursinus College 
Bears, 9-3, in the baseball season 
opener. The Lions have had three 
games postponed against Pennsyl
vania University, St. Joseph’s Col
lege, and Scranton University due 
to downpours and w et grou n d s. 
However, the dam of inactivity over
flowed and the Potsklanmen did 
some pouring o f their own—fifteen 
hits to be exact—all over Kelchner 
Field against Ursinus.

Young Smashes Triple
Bruce Young s ta r t le d  everyone 

with a quick triple in the bottom 
half of the inning. However, he was 
left stranded and it was Ursinus 
which drew first blood in the third 
inning. Bear pitcher, Elmer Haigh, 
banged out a triple to score team
mate, Wally Christ, who walked be
fore him. Then Haigh streaked 
.home on a beautiful sacrifice bunt 
by Bob Wagner.

Bear Pie
That almost finished the scoring 

antics of Ursinus as. Albright took 
the lead in the bottom half of the 
in n in g  with a six-run outburst. 
Someone forgot to tell Haigh the 
Lions weren’t fed as he served a 
single to Mike Matto to begin the 
third inning. Matto’s buddies also 
got their fingers in the pie. Dietzel 
walked after Matto singled, Mike 
Weinhold carved out a bunt single, 
Young gobbled another pitch for a 
singleton, Captain Bob Shoup alsq 
cut out a single, Jim Doremus made 
a glutton of himself as he doubled, 
Jim Diehm walked, and Matto used 
up his second helping with another 
single to finish the feast.

Diefzel's Speed 
By way of contrast Dietzel actu 

ally left them high and dry with 
fifteen strikeouts to his credit, while 
he yielded only five safeties. In the 
first inning three Bears trotted to 
the plate, took their turns against 
Dietzel’s fast balls, and then left 
via the strikeout route.

(Continued on Page Six)

TENNIS SCHEDULE 
Sat., April 18—Elizabethtpwn 

♦Wed., April 22— Lafayette 
♦Thurs., April 23—Lebanon Valley 

Sat., April 26—Muhlenberg 
Tues., April 28— Susquehanna 
Wed., April 29— Juniata 

♦Sat., May 2—Gettysburg 
Tues., May 5—F & M 

♦Sat., May 9— Moravian 
♦Tues., May 12—LaSalle 
♦Thurs., Fri., and Sat., May 14, 15, 

and 16— Championships 
♦Sat., May 231—Ursinus 
♦Home matches

Golfers Inaugurate Competition 
In Dropping Three Encounters

Coach Eugene Shirk's cindermen 
H on a close dual track meet against 
Muhlenberg College, 65-61, but drop
ped two other close contests to 
Swarthmore and Pennsylvania Mili
tary College in their first three bat- 
tles this season.

Swarthmore Meet 
The Garnett of Swarthmore trim

med the Lions, 71-66, in the season 
inaugural on the Albright grounds. 
Albright took blue ribbons in four 
track events and notched firsts in 
two field events in addition to a tie 
in the pole vault. Bruce ‘ Birkholz 
earned a double by copping the 100- ;
yard dash in 10.3 seconds and the 
220-yard dash in 23.6 seconds. Walt 
Diehm started this season where he 
left off last year by winning the 
120-yard high hurdles and the 220- 
yard low hurdles. His times were 
16.7 and 26.4 seconds, respectively.

Brad Breneman tied for first place 
in the pole vault with a 12-foot ef
fort. He also shared top billing in 
the high Jump w ith  A lb r ig h t ’ s 
Charlie Smith at a height of five 
feet and six inches. Smith took the 
jrs t  place in the broad jump with 
a leap of 21 feet, 2| inches.

W alt Diehm
The Mules of Muhlenberg College 

invaded the Albright campus, Wed
nesday, April 8, to engage the Lions 
in their annual track and field meet 
and left on the short end o f a 65-61 
score. Walt Diehm turned in a fab
ulous performance for Albright as 
he placed first in the 120-yard high 
hurdles in 16.1 seconds, first in the 
220-yard low hurdles in 27.8 seconds, 
second in the broad jump, and sec
ond in the javelin, for a total of 16 
points.

Charlie Smith
Charlie Smith was sensational in 

garnering 16 points, including a new 
record for Albright College in the 
broad jump with a leap of 22 feet, 
three inches. He surpassed the old 
mark by two Inches and it wouldn’t 
be surprising if he improves upon 
his new record since he still has 
another year of eligibility remain
ing after this season . He also 
notched a tie for first with Brene
man in the high jump at a height of 
five feet, nine inches and he finished, 
second in both hurdle events.

Brad Breneman 
B rad  B ren em a n  completes the 

trio of "Leaping Lions”  which to
gether accounted for 40 points in 
this meet. Breneman got nine points 
with a first in the pole vault and a 
tie for first in the high jump.

Bruce Birkholz won the 220-yard 
dash in 23.2 seconds and placed sec
ond in the 100-yard dsah. Dick 
Kelly ran the 440 in 54 seconds to 
grab the blue ribbon. Mike Michal- 
son placed second in the mile run 
and third in the 880-yard run for 
his contribution to the team effort.

Kerry Osipower notched .second in 
the 880, Jay Miller polled through 
with a second in the two mile event, 
and Dave Leber garnered third in 
the mile run.

The Albright College linksmen, 
tutored by Howard “Hops”  Guldin 
for the second consecutive year, 
have encountered "rough” going in 
their first three matches of the sea
son. At Huntington the Lions were 
defeated, 14i-3f. the Indlans of 
Juniata College in the season in
augural, Tuesday, April 7. Franklin 
and Marshall clubbed the Albright
ians, 13-5, and then Lafayette edged 
the Lion linksmen, 9i-8t> laBt Mon' 
day at the Berkshire Country Club.

Bob Goodman
Bob Goodman has been the bright 

spot in Coach Guldin’s hopes for a

successful season. Goodman, Jim 
Smallwood, Bill Prothroe, and Bob 
Carlson form the nucleus of vet 
erans on whom the burden lies 
Guldin has to experiment and mane 
uever newcomers for the number 
five and six positions.

Juniata Match 
Goodman pulled through with a 

3-0 nod in the Juniata tussle, while 
his partner, Smallwood, lost out, 

However, the Lions could gar 
ner no points in the other two four
somes as Bob Carlson, Bill Prothroe, 
Dick Daddona, and Phil Margulies 

(Continued on Page Six)

P.M.C. Results
Against P.M.C. the Lions man-, 

aged to gain seven firsts, three in „ 
the running events and four in the 
field specialties. Walt Diehm came 
through with 18 markers on the 
strength of first places in the 120- 
yard high hurdles, the 220-yard low 
hurdles, the javelin, and a second in 
the broad jump. Charlie Smith 
again won the broad jump and high 
jump, Dick Kelly again won the 440, 
and Breneman also repeated in the 
pole vault.

V O T E
FOR THE CANDIDATE OF 

YOUR CHOICE 
Today Through Wednesday
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Pi Taus, Kappas And APO’s 
Lead F irs t Half In tram u ra ls

The intramural season got under way, Monday, April..6, when the 
Pi Tau Beta fraternity pounded out a 10-2 decision over the Zetas and 
the Alpha Pi Omega frat trimmed the Kappas, 3-1.

The Pi Taus tore into their opponents with five big runs in the bot
tom of the first inning and added five more in the third frame. The Zetas 
mustered single runs in the second and third innings. Dick Moylan, 
the losing pitcher, accounted for two of the Zetas’ four hits. Nelson 
Reinhardt was the winning hurler for the Pi Taus as he also earned 
one hit and scored a single run. Bob Brockley was. the big gun for the 
Pi Taus as he slammed two hits in four trips and scored a run himself.

In the APO-Kappa battle Paul Marella notched the victory for the 
APOs and leftfielder Merrill Eckhart hammered out two safeties in three 
tries. Dave Trout was the loser although his teammate, Mike Weiner, 
batted two for three. _

APOs Win Second 
On the second day o f intramural 

action thé APOs continued their 
winning ways by nipping the Dorm- 
men, 13-11, and the Pi Taus were 
held to an 8-8 stalemate after two

Zetas Trim Daymen 
The Zeta Omega Epsilon fratern

ity rallied in the last Inning to 
trim the Daymen on Wednesday, 
April 8, by a score o f 6-5. Jack 
Tucker was the winning mounds- 
man and Don Simmons was the vic
tim of the Zetas’ late rally.

e x tr a  in n in g s  o f action. Harry 
Humphreys was the winning APO 
hurler as he yielded eight hits. The 
action was fast and furious in the 
early stages of this APO-Dorm en
counter. Both teams scored runs in 
each of the first three innings, but 
single runs for the APOs in the 
fifth and sixth frames accounted for 
the final margin of victory. Mer
rill Eckhart hit an astounding five 
for five and Bob Harter smashed 
three safeties.

Nine Inning Draw 
The Daymen-Pl Tau affair was all 

even after the regular seven-frame 
stint and when the Pi Taus scored 
three runs in the top of the eighth 
inning it appeared that everything 
was over, but the Daymen stormed 
right back to tie things up again 
and the game eventually ended in 
a draw. Dennis Hepner and Nelson 
Reinhardt were the hurlers for the 
Daymen and the Pi Taus, respec
tively.

Pi Taus Romp
On the same day the Pi Taus clob

bered the Dorm squad, 10-3. They 
got off to a flying start again with 
four runs in the first frame and a 
five-run clincher in the sixth in
ning iced the verdict. Nelson again 
racked up a victory in this one, 
while Michael Dribon absorbed the 
loss.

Kappas Win Twice 
Last Monday the Kappas beat the. 

Daymen, 5-2, and the*APOs fell be
fore the Pi Tau Beta* fraternity, 4-1. 
On Tuesday the Kappas reversed 
the  Z etas, 5-4, as the  D aym en  
thumped the APOs, 12-10. Dave 
Trout was the winner for the Kap
pas.

STANDINGS
Team Won Lost Tie

1. Pi Tau 3 0 1
2, Kappa 2 1 , 1
3. APO 2 1 ‘ 0
4. Daymen ' l 2 1
5. Zeta 1 2 0
6. Dorm . 0 2 0

Golf
(Continued From, Page Five) 

were all blanked.
Against F&M, Goodman edged his 

opponent, Mike Reynolds, 2-1, while 
Smallwood copped a 3-0 decision 
from. Bob Sullivan,. Bill Prothroe 
lost a 3-0 match to Ken Mott and 
Bob Carlson yielded to Jack Henkel 
in a 3-0 encounter. Dick Daddona 
and Lynn Sarig dropped 3-0 matches 
to Page Delaney and Jay Levitt, re
spectively, in their first perform
ances as Albright linksmen.

Lafayette Wins
The 'Lions almost tasted victory 

against the Leopards of Lafayette, 
but were beaten in a very close en
counter as Goodman was held to a 
l j - l i  draw in his battle with Dave 
Page. Smallwood, however, bested 
A1 Goore, 2-1, to give Albright the 
lead in the first twosome. Lynn 
Sarig moved to number four posi
tion and lost to Roger Kahn, 3-0, 
but Bob Carlson, who dropped to 
the number five slot, nipped Tom 
Hasking, 2-1.’

Even Split1
Bill Prothroe overcame G eorg e  

Werner, 3*0, in the battle between 
the number three men and Dick 
Daddona was beaten by Tom Metz- 
gar, 3-0.

Baseball
(Continued From, Page Five) 

Ursinus scored a  single counter 
in the fifth Inning, but Albright 
countered with a run in the same 
inning plus one more tally in each 
of the sixth and seventh frames.

BASEBALL SCHEDULE 
•Sat., April 18—F & M 
Tues., April 21—P. M. C;

•Thurs., April 23—Lebanon Valley 
♦Sat., April 25— Bucknell 
Tues., April 28— Susquehanna 

•Wed., April 29— Juniata 
•Sat., May 2— Gettysburg 
Mon., May 4— Lebanon Valley 

•Tues., May 5— LaSalle 
Sat., May 9— Lycoming 

•Tues., May 12—Lafayette 
Wed., May 13—Muhlenberg 
Sat., May 16—Elizabethtown 
Mon.,.May 18—Wilkes 
Sat., May 23— Moravian 

•Home games

Golf Schedule
Fri., April 17—Gettysburg 

•Mon., April 20—West Chester 
Fri., April 24— Scranton 
Tues., April 28— Moravian 
Fri., May 1— Lycoming 
Mon., May 4— W. Maryland 
Fri., May 8— Bucknell 
Mon., May 11— Championships 
Mon., May 18— Muhlenberg 

•Thurs., May 21— LaSalle
"Home matches

COLLEGE MEN
Earn $75 Per Week During Summer

Mutt Have Car 
Far interview write:

Box 157, Plymouth Meeting, Pa.

Yanks And 
Giants A re  
Best Bets

The Major league baseball season 
opened once again last Thursday, 
April 9, with the New York Yankees 
of the American League as- the de
fending world champions and the 
Milwaukee Braves as the National 
League champions. Thus, the time 
has come to s p e c u la t e . on the 
chances of each club this year in 
its efforts for a pennant and that 
huge financial jackpot known as the 
World Series. Here are the 1959 
final standings as predicted by the 
sports editor.

AMERICAN LEAGUE

1. New York Yankees

2. Chicago White Sox

3. Cleveland Indians

4. Detroit Tigers

5. Baltimore Orioles

6. Boston Red Sox

7. Kansas City Athletics

8. Washington Senators

NATIONAL LEAGUE

1. New York Giants

2. Pittsburgh Pirates

3. Milwaukee Braves

4. Chicago Cubs

5. Cincinnati Reds

6. Los Angeles Dodgers 

' 7. Philadelphia Phillies

8. St. Louis Cardinals

THERE’S AN IMPORTANT FUTURE AHEAD 
WHO WEAR THESE WINfiS<gaB^,SSei

The A ir Force pilot or navigator is a man o f njajiy talents. He is, first o f  all 
a master o f the skies-and no finer exists. Imaddition, he has a firm back
ground m astro-navigation, electronics, engtif e n ng and allied fields. Then, 
too, he must show outstanding qualities o f  leadership, initiative and self- 
reliance. In short, he is a man eminently prepared for an important future 
in the new Age o f Space. Find out today i f  you can qualify as an A ir Force 
pilot or navigator. Paste the attached coupon on a postal card and mail it now

6RADUATE THEN FLY

M A IL  T H I S  C O U P O N  T O D A Y  
Aviation Cadet Information, Dept. A-94B 
Box 7608, Washington 4, D. Q.
Please send me details on my opportunities as an Aviation Cadet in the U. Si Air 
r orce. I am a U. S. citizen, between the ages of 19 and 26% and a resident of the 
u. s. or possessions. I am interested in □  Pilot □  Navigator training.

Name------------------ :-------------------- ______________ College
Street.

City.
U . S .  A I R  F O R C E  A V I A T I O N  C A D E T  P R O G R A M .Zone. JState.


